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Dear Mr Carter

Inquiry Into Higher Education
I refer to your letter to me dated 18 May 2001 enclosing a submission to this Inquiry by Professor Troy.

You asked for my comments on that part of the submission that you believed may adversely reflect upon me.  On page 20 of Professor Troy’s submission under the heading “illustration 2” there are references to a report that I was supposed to have given to the then Vice‑Chancellor, Professor Terrell.  Those passages do not accurately reflect my report.

In particular, quoting from Professor Troy’s submission, is the statement “Professor Pashley who reported to the Vice‑Chancellor (Professor Terrell) that in his view there was evidence that both Vice‑Chancellor Terrell and the Director, RSSS Professor McAllister had breached my privacy”.  

On no occasion did I raise any concern that the Vice‑Chancellor had breached Professor Troy’s privacy.  The balance of that paragraph of Professor Troy’s submission implies that I had made findings about certain conduct to the point that the Vice‑Chancellor’s office could take “appropriate action” upon those matters.  I did not make any findings that would have enabled the Vice‑Chancellor’s office to take immediate action.

Professor Troy made two complaints about actions of Professor McAllister, the Director of RSSS and Professor Troy’s supervisor.  The first was an allegation that Professor McAllister was raising concerns in an inappropriate way over the use of Professor Troy’s research funds.  The second was that Professor McAllister was in possession of information relating to a Comcare claim of Professor Troy’s.  In both cases, the Director as supervisor, may have been acting appropriately.  I did not form a view about the allegations concerning Professor McAllister’s actions.  If Professor Troy’s allegations were correct then they could be regarded as serious.  What I reported to the Vice‑Chancellor was simply that, given the content of the allegations being made by Professor Troy, his office might institute some further inquiries to try and establish the facts of the matters in dispute.

As I have stated above, it is misleading for Professor Troy to assert that I had come to any view that his version of events was correct or preferable to that of Professor McAllister.

If I can be of further assistance, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Yours sincerely

Professor Richard Pashley

Chair, Board of The Faculties
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